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endowment earnings are just returning to their pre-recession totals having lost 20-
30% of their value during the 2008-2009 years. As a result, particularly for
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money to go for salaries and benefits, and programs.

Faculty and staff salaries and benefits have been for twenty years at the top
of the needs list for spending new resources. As a result, average faculty salaries
are greater than our cohort institutions and in some cases approach or exceed
aspirational group levels even though income from sponsored research and
endowments do not match Aspirational levels. This has not occurred accidentally,
but is based upon holding faculty salaries as a first priority for new funding.

As aresult, the University will continue to have faculty and staff salaries as
a top priority within the constraints of our ability to generate new income.

Board of Trustees

When the structure of the Board of Trustees was modified in the late 1980s,
it was among a very few universities with a voting faculty member of the Board
and with voting members of faculty on all trustee committees. It is my, and the
Board’s belief, that the “liaison” cited in the AAUP recommendation is fully met
by this structure. As a result, the faculty trustee and those faculty members on
University’s committees are provided opportunities four times a year to provide
thelr mput on all issues facing the University. This maintains clear delineation of
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